
BERWICK TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

WORKSHOP 
MARCH 22, 2022 

 

CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO THE FLAG – The Berwick Township Board of Supervisors 

held a Workshop on March 22, 2022 at 8:30 a.m. in the Municipal Building, 85 Municipal Road, 

Hanover, to discuss the Fall Fest, and any other business which may come before the Board. 

Present were Supervisors Pete Socks, Tom Danner, Barry Cockley, Earle Black, Scott Kennedy, 

Secretary Jean Hawbaker.  

 

AGENDA ADDITION 
 
Tom Danner made a motion to add Ryan Swope and Winter’s Maintenance Agreement to the 

agenda, seconded by Barry Cockley. Roll Call: Black – yes, Cockley – yes, Socks – yes, Danner 
– yes, Kennedy – yes. Motion carried. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT – None. 

 

APPEARANCE 
 
Darrin Catts (Oxford Township) – Update on Brickyard/Carlisle Roads 

 

Mr. Catts presented 2 concept options for proposed intersection improvements, including traffic 

signals and turning lanes at the intersection of Brickyard Road and Route 94. The industrial park 

on Brickyard Road is the biggest driving force for these improvements, which will be financed by 

Oxford Township. 

 

BUSINESS 
 

1) Winter Engine-Generator Service, Inc. – Preventative Maintenance Agreement – Tom 

Danner made a motion to renew the preventative maintenance agreement with Winter 

Engine-Generator Service in the amount of $3,290.00, seconded by Scott Kennedy. Roll 
Call: Black – yes, Cockley – yes, Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – yes. Motion 
carried. 

 
Ryan Swope stated the Chapter 94 Report is almost completed. Mr. Swope is adding another 

employee to help out at the sewer plant. 

 

Bair Road camering will be discussed at the next meeting. 

 

2) Fall Fest – Scott Albrecht and April Clark were present to discuss the fall fest the 

township will be holding on October 22, 2022 at the Lincoln Speedway, with a rain date of 

October 29, 2022. The township sent letters out to each business in the township 

requesting sponsorship for the Fall Fest whereby each resident will be given a $10.00 food 

voucher to be used towards food at the event. The Secretary will follow up with phone calls 

to these businesses. The entire township will be invited. Activities could include, hayrides,  

 



March 22, 2022 

 

trunk or treat, music, rides and more. Pete Socks will talk to Community Media and their 

possible involvement. All sponsors will be recognized in the township’s Fall Fest  

Newsletter. Sponsorship within the township will be $500.00, and businesses outside of the 

township will be $1,000.00. Lincoln Speedway will take care of seating, lighting, bathroom 

facilities, trash receptacles and cleanup.  

 

Pete Socks made a motion to authorize advertisement for a workshop on April 19, 2022 at 8:30 a.m. 

to discuss the fall fest and any other business, seconded by Scott Kennedy. Roll Call: Black – yes, 
Cockley – yes, Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – yes. Motion carried. 
 

Adjournment was at 9:45 a.m. on motion of Barry Cockley, seconded by Scott Kennedy. Motion 

carried. 

     

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

       Jean A. Hawbaker 

       Secretary/Treasurer 

       BERWICK TOWNSHIP 
       BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 


